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TO:

117th IEEE Region 8 Committee, November 2021
FROM: 
Adam Jastrzebski, Treasurer
SUBJECT:
R8 2021 Budget Update
EXECUTIVE SUMMARY
Due to Covid-19 pandemic, many of the planned meetings or other forms of activities in Region 8 have been moved to virtual format or canceled.  Some have been postponed. Virtual activities cost much less than face-to-face meetings, so as the result, only about 8% of the originally planned Region 8 budget has been spent by mid-October 2021. However, virtual meetings offer only very limited forms of interactions, which are so important for our volunteers and IEEE members. Fortunately, there has been a very strong uptake of face-to-face activities in the second half of 2021, which we hope will continue. 
There have been extensive consultations with the R8 volunteers and committees, led by Vice-Chairs, on how their plans should be adapted.  Some activities have been discontinued, but most have been just modified or postponed. The prevailing view was that we need to keep all options opened, in particular that the Region’s financial position is very strong, with the larger than anticipated income, and large unutilized reserves.
The updated budget is presented in the Appendix. The main change is related to the cancelled face-to-face R8 Committee Meeting in Spring, but please note higher than originally budgeted costs of the current hybrid Fall Meeting.  The updated planned budget surplus has increased from $16k to $233k, although it is highly likely that it will be much higher than that due to some activities not able to take place this year.
The presented below motion follows from the motion approved by the R8 Committee in March 2021, which read:

"B) The budget shall be revised later in the year when the pandemic situation changes and proposed modifications shall be brought back to the Committee"

PROPOSED ACTION
Resolved that:
The updated 2021 budget as presented, including the following, shall be, and is hereby, approved:
· A 2021 Updated Budget that reflects a $232,616 surplus.
· The updated 2021 budget expenses of $543,955 in existing activities and $282,599 in new activities.
· The updated 2021 budget income of $678,156 from the actual 2021 income, $81,014 from the hotel pre-payment transferred from 2020, and $300,000 from the actual 2020 surplus.
